Hi all,
 

So this will be my last update before I head back to the land of England, can't believe that I have got under three weeks left here at LAMB, mixed feelings about coming home, very excited but also will be very sad to say goodbye to a place and people I've grown to love very much. Recent happenings include:

 

· Visiting a lot of clinics to help with establishing this Disability register, very tiring, and the positive results of this will not be seen for several months yet.

· Attended another wedding.......

· Attempted to make welsh cakes on a Bangladeshi stove, they were quite yummy, although a bit different!

· Organised the finding and phoning of 17 patients for the Speech therapy camp due to start here on Saturday

· Struggled with trying to know how to help a staff member who has got himself in to unbelievable debt.....such a huge problem here in Bangladesh.

· No word from any of my job applications as of yet

· Two days away at another mission hospital.....with AC rooms - hmmm nice and cold!

· Watched as the lychee trees at LAMB, and the next crop of rice were harvested.....the abnormally large amount of rain that we have had this month, has made it very difficult for the farmers.

· Started to feel the sadness of saying goodbye to the friends and community here

 

Thanks again all so much for your prayers and support, and just for the last few weeks it would be great if you could pray for:

 

· The Speech camp here for five days for cleft palate children

· Finishing everything and saying goodbyes

· A safe and non-eventful trip home.

 

I will send you all another message when I'm safely home.

 

Thank you all again. I hope that you are all well

 

Catherine xx
